STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 27th November 2018 
PRESENT:
Neil Sellman (Vice Chairman), Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), Cliff Brooker, Andrew Bruce, David Harding, Henri Hayler, Gill Jenks, Tim Pearce, Mike Willard

APOLOGIES:

Chris Lacey (Chairman)
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 30th October 2018 were approved by the Council and signed by the Vice-Chairman.  
2. Matters Arising:  
a)  BLOGS (Made in Dagenham) –
ACTION:  Reply to the BLOGS letter dated 21.11.18 to be discussed with the Chairman before mailing (NS/DH).

b) Contracts – It was agreed that a standard covering letter should be sent out with all contracts (DH).

3. Finance: 
Henri Hayler (acting as Treasurer) reported that he is having difficulty keeping up to date as NatWest have not yet issued him with card etc. for internet banking.

ACTION:  Invoices to be paid by cheque for the time being (HH).

It was agreed that House and Grounds should deal with matters such as the phone system.
The future of the 100 Club was discussed; it was suggested that it could be replaced with a monthly draw open to all Members of the Theatre.

ACTION:  To be discussed at the next meeting.
4. 2019 Season/Diamond Jubilee:

It was confirmed that Entertaining Mr. Sloane (September) will be replaced by The Wier.  This is due to difficulties in obtaining a licence.

Duncan Brown will preach at the Church service which will also include readings, hymns, dance, singing etc.

Catering, merchandise and the Anniversary booklet are in hand.

Anniversary Luncheon to be held at the Powdermills Hotel, Battle.

A sub-committee has been formed to deal with the Little Theatre Guild weekend.

Three Gala Evenings will be held during the year.
5. American Exchange:

There are problems with the Exchange (see Andrew White’s report).  Henri Hayler is no longer taking part in the Exchange. There has been no communication from the Americans to date.
ACTION:  Meeting of the Exchange Group to be called (HH).

ACTION:  Neil Sellman to meet Andrew White and Maureen Nelson (NS).

The future of the Exchange was discussed – to be decided by the end of January 2019.
6. Any Other Business:

a) Play Readings - It was agreed that the Programme Advisory Group should hold play readings.
b) External Rehearsal Space – It was agreed that one room per week for external rehearsals is booked.  Money will be saved on the regular booking
ACTION:  Carol Hunt to be consulted (NS).

c) Signage – No progress to date.  
ACTION:  Advice to be sought from the Hastings Old Town Preservation Society (TP).

d) Outside Productions – There are problems with dates for Bowler Crab and The Fringe.

It was agreed that Rebecca Vaughan is offered our standard contract of 70/30 split only.

ACTION:  Bowler Crab, Heather Alexander and Rebecca Vaughan to be contacted (NS).

Contracts and splits were discussed.
e) Booking – It was agreed that Rother Amateur Theatrical Group (Facebook page) will hire the Theatre’s bar for a function on 9th December.  We will not charge them but all bar profits to go to the Theatre.

f) Members’ Evening 14 December – 
ACTION:  A questionnaire asking for suggestions for plays and the Theatre generally to be prepared (NS/HD).  
Council members to send suggestions to Neil Sellman.  It is proposed that the Production Advisory Group try to compose the programme for 2020 from suggested plays received as a result of the meeting. Tim Pearce volunteered to act as Front of House Manager. Neil Sellman stressed that all Members of the Council should attend this meeting. 
ACTION:  “Council Member” badges to be worn (HD).

ACTION:  Glass of wine and mince pies to be served (MW).

g) Maintenance – It was agreed that outside fascias should be painted (scaffolding to be hired) (MW).
h) Merchandise – Gill Jenks reported on prices for t-shirts printed with our logo.
ACTION:  Prices for polo shirts to be investigated (GJ).

i) Council Christmas Dinner – 
ACTION:  Venues, dates etc. to be investigated (TP).
j) Programme - There was a discussion on how many productions, length of run etc. should be produced during the year.

k) Re-Vamping areas of the Theatre – This has been discussed by some Members and was discussed.  There will be a posters and production photos will be displayed in the Gwen Watford Gallery and the bar.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 9.45pm.

The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 2nd January 2019 at the Stables Theatre.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
